Martha's Vineyard Bicycle and Pedestrian

Planning Advisory Committee
[Advisory to the Joint Transportation Committee]

c/o Martha's Vineyard Commission, Box 1447, Oak Bluffs, 02557 508-893-3453

December 20, 2011 Meeting Minutes
Meeting held at 5:00 at the MVC building in Oak Bluffs.
In Attendance

Ashley Hunter, Katherine Colon, Chris Fried
MVC
Mike Mauro, Transportation Planner; Bill Veno, Senior Planner

1. Minutes

Minutes of the November 17, 2011, meeting were accepted as presented.
2. Updates
Dukes County Avenue – Mike and Bill reported that the trial conversion of the southern portion of Dukes County Avenue has been implemented. Traffic control at the Masonic intersection will have to be monitored for effectiveness. Bill mentioned that he’s seen an alternative way for handling parking on narrow streets with relatively low volumes of traffic. It involves providing short areas of parking on alternating sides of the street, which serve to slow traffic because there is insufficient room for two lanes of traffic adjacent the parking. Vehicles on the side of parking yield to oncoming traffic but because the parking alternates sides, neither travel lane is continuously prioritized.   
Edgartown Resurfacing and Curb Cuts – Ashley reported concern about Edgartown’s recent resurfacing of several roads and the practice, in situations where an existing curb cut was not flush with the road surface, of building up asphalt in the roadside edge to ramp up to the curb cut. He said one instance on Cottage Street extends more than twelve inches from the curb edge. These sudden grade changes along the edge of the road pose a hazard for cyclists, who may veer into the travel lane to avoid the hazard. Ashley noted that many of the instances were on the same side of the street that had on-street parking, so would be much less likely to pose a risk to cyclists. This concern should be examined and forwarded to Edgartown.

Roundabout – Bill again reviewed the 75% plan, focusing on the bike ramps for eastbound cyclists on Edgartown-Vineyard Haven Road, bus stops and sidewalks. 
· He had forwarded information on the roundabout to MassBike for comment but has not received a response. 
· MDOT and its engineering consultant do not think the bicycling and motor vehicle activity warrant moving the SUP crossing or adding special lights or a speed table. Bill reviewed that the MVC has suggested the crossing at least be made perpendicular to the traveled lane to allow for the possible addition of a raised speed table is such should be desired in the future.

· Ashley thought the bike ramps were useful, as the materials he has come across increasing suggest cyclists should be routed into the roundabout rather than crossing at crosswalks. Bill asked him to supply sources so that he could look at them and forward to MassDOT. Bill observed that while the information he has seen indicates bikes are no safer with roundabout crossings than with signalized crossings, pedestrians – who use the same crosswalks – are definitely safer with the roundabout crossings. This suggests that behavior of the cyclist plays a role. Perhaps the movement of the cyclist is occasionally too fast for motorist to see and react. Maybe a key is to have bicyclists slow or stop before crossing. Bollards are planned at the edge of the crossings to slow cyclists.
· Ashley thought it made most sense to have a bus stop at the four approaches to the roundabout. The sidewalks at the north corners could also be used by cyclists to more safely use crosswalks to connect to (or from) SUPs on the southern corners. Bill said he would forward the observation. 
Complete Streets Education – Mike reported on his attendance the previous week to a Bay State Roads educational seminar on Complete Streets, an approach to transportation planning that looks at all the various modes of transportation – especially non-vehicular – that should be supported by our transportation rights-of-way. Mike found the program very informative and felt it would be good to bring the program to the Island for a broad audience of Vineyarders.
Tisbury Bike Paths/Routes – Several related sections have, or are ripe for, action:

· Off-road Link from Beach Road to Lagoon Pond Road – Chris reported that Fred Lapiana has received positive initial reaction to his request for CPC funds to apply to legal costs associated with securing easements from landowners. The funds will be voted on at the Annual Town Meeting.

· Beach Road SUP from Winds Up to Tisbury Marketplace – Mike has started the paper work for the town to get this project ready for construction after the roundabout is completed (the SUP project is the next project on the four-year Transportation Improvement Plan (TIP)). This may also coincide with the construction of the final drawbridge project. 

· Skiff Avenue – Bill reported that Tisbury will be surveying the Skiff Avenue layout in preparation to resurface the road next year. The SUP study gives several options for accommodating cyclists, and the committee has discussed pros and cons, but no specific scheme has been settled upon or discussed with the neighborhood. Bill will contact Fred Lapiana and maybe the Planning Board to encourage setting up a neighborhood meeting.   

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
Compiled by Bill Veno
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